Citizen Review Panel
Friday, August 3, 2012
1:00 p.m. to 2:00 p.m.
Teleconference with Christy

Present: Pat, Susie

Absent: Stella, Diwakar, Kristin, Steve, Dana

Guest: Christy Lawton

Minutes 

Christy: Is there anything you want to know about?
Susie: You have the floor first, but if there’s time we’d like an update on Wasilla and Bethel, an update on the plan to get middle managers and specialty positions in Bethel, OCS’ plans for the year, and the Ombudsman’s Office.
Christy: Not sure what about the Ombudsman’s Office?
Susie: The status of their work on updating the appeals process?
Christy: We were in agreement and are updating policy related to how that will work and trying to identify a tracking system that will work for this purpose.  Our goal is to be done by late fall or early winter.  It’s something that is regularly causing us grief. So the sooner we can do it, the better for staff and obviously for the families.
Wasilla and Bethel: Wasilla doesn’t have too much new to report.  We met with Lynn Vicks from Casey Family Programs on how to establish a forum for public input this fall--  to widen the net more than we did with the compression planning.  Lynn is talking with Travis and Tim.  We’re thinking World Café.  We want the facilitators who came for the compression planning to do it since they are familiar with the issues.  We want to achieve outcomes and not just have people gripe.  They [Wasilla] are continuing to make improvements; there are fewer complaints; turnover is down.  
Susie: What are your impressions of interactions with community partners?
Christy: I don’t know about additional efforts made recently.  I think there are just things scheduled coming up--annual stuff like meeting with the schools on mandated reporters.  They are continuing to work on responsiveness.  There are additions to Wasilla in terms of responsiveness—more services will be available.  SCF just opened a BH clinic.  Tim went to the ribbon cutting.  There’s an RFP for a substance abuse grantee to serve OCS families and co-located there to do assessments at least half the time.  That will be great since there haven’t been enough services.  It’ll increase access and reduce the amount of time to get to services.
Pat: Is that from OCS?
Christy: The funding is from BH, but it’s been collaborative in terms of planning.
Susie: That’s going to make a big difference.
Christy: Bethel there’s lots of activities between AVCP, ONC and OCS.  There’s new strategies we can employ with ONC taking on some of the services with us paying for them. Judge Blankenship from Fairbanks has taken it on himself and is creating a task force of folks to focus specifically on making improvements in Bethel.  The vision is still fuzzy.  He’s thinking short term; he’s wanting to get with the legislature.  He’s ambitious, but I think it’ll take longer.  He wants legislators and high level people to be there.  Lots of activity, lots of focus, lots of dialogue.  There’s planning for a joint leadership conference the third week of October with ONC, OCS, and AVCP.  The annual regional conference is in Bethel the first week of October.  Tribal state is the second week.  It’s positive that there’s so much going on right now.
Pat: I didn’t hear YK.  Was that an oversight or are they not involved? Are things starting to work better out there?
Christy: I can’t really comment on that.  I don’t know whether that’s working or not working.  That’s where Michael Ison works.  If there are challenges, there are people he wanted to engage for the task force.  [This was hard to hear.]
Susie: How’s he doing?
Christy: I haven’t talked to him lately, but Travis is providing supervision.  He’s learning basics.  He’s got so much to learn--to survey the landscape and get to know people before being more directive.  He’s gone to some of SKILS.  We’re trying to get that finished without him being out of the office too much.  He’s very receptive and gets the importance of the relationships between ONC and AVCP.  
Turnover has stabilized.  I can’t tell you how many vacancies there are.  We added another supervisor in Bethel to help relieve the workload some of the people have.  More supervision of front line workers.  The supervisors are overwhelmed.  It’s in the works.  
Pat: There’s a lot of change in a year.  Leadership issues…Judge Blankenship is maintaining his interest.  
Christy: There’s a lot of momentum.  The timing is more ideal now, so there’s on-the-ground work and engagement and it can be done the right way.
Susie: How about the middle group—the ILP people, the adoption people?
Christy: There’s no place to do that right now.  There’s no PCN’s to spare. It’s not feasible to have full time people in all those positions; the work load doesn’t justify it.  We don’t know if it should be one full time person with diverse duties or two.  We need to do the analysis.  One intake worker doesn’t need a full time supervisor.  Two workers don’t need a full time supervisor.  Right now we’re doing it with what we can from outside the region.
Susie: I want to express local gratitude for the new worker in Valdez.
Christy: Don’t celebrate too soon because there’s no room to put another person in that office and we currently don’t pay rent in Valdez.  So if we move that’s another cost we haven’t had.  We’re looking into co-locating.  We can hire someone, but they’ll have to work from home or from another office.  There’s no room even for a desk.  We have the PCN, but need to surmount this barrier.
Susie: Hopefully soon, because the current worker is at the end of her rope.
Christy: As quickly as possible.  We can’t create space out of thin air.
Susie: Thank you for moving the PCN and getting it done there. 
Christy: The other thing I wanted to talk to you about is that we’ve got a pretty significant deficit.  We ended last FY more than $1 million in the red.  We anticipate being more in the red this year.  There are more federal cuts coming.  For Social Services Block Grant funding, we currently get $8 million.  The House recommended cuts are 2% or be eliminated entirely.  That is funding for 47 front line workers and 300+ monthly adoption subsidies.  There is other funding that is being cut too.  And millions and milllions of lost revenue from things.  Plus several law suits that must be paid for.  It’s almost $20 million that needs to be come up with.  All that money is not going to be reduced from another source.  There won’t be any leadership meetings; there will be no travel to conferences.  There will be no travel for non-child safety reasons.
If the $8 million goes and isn’t replaced we’ll have to end contracts that we have and end and eliminate grants that are out there.  My goals for the year are to survive and not lose any PCNs.  It’s grim.
Susie: If there’s any way we can be helpful, let us know.
Christy: Unless you can write a check...  Given the state of finances, it’s not all going to be replaced.
Pat: Is Bill still meeting with legislators on broader health care reform and health care issues? Is this topic something that is understood by legislators?
Christy: I can’t speak to the meetings Bill is having about that. To the degree that the Affordable Care Act and the impact of Medicaid, everyone is aware and looking at that.  There’s so many things happening right now that will require the budget to escalate.
Pat: Sounds like a tough time.  The system can’t respond fast enough. 47 potential front line workers…
Christy: We want to hold onto those positions.  We don’t have to use the money for those.  It’s going to hinder our ability to do innovating and creative things.  
Susie: How soon will this happen?
Christy: A lot is based on the federal government and their budget process.  
Pat: They just passed a continuing resolution until after the election.  I think it’s covered through February. So no answers and no new money for quite a while…  
Christy: For FY14 we’re planning on a deficit. But we won’t know for sure till later. The total of everything—cost of care rates, law suit pay outs, and cuts in federal funding,  need to add money to support the reclassification study, many, many employees got bumped up a range which increases personnel costs.  Everything combined is $20 million. We’ve got $20 million of essential things, mandatory, can’t live without things.  But there’s a next list of innovative, wish list items, but we can’t get to those with the budget checklist. It’s going to be a rough year. It’s the first year we’ve had a deficit in about five years.  We’ve always had a chunk of money left over that we could use as a cushion for other stuff throughout the year. There is a penetration rate study and federal IV-E audit in Juneau this year; the feds will review 80 case records.  We can only fail on four of 80 or we fail the whole audit and we’ll have another PIP.  We’re optimistic we’ll pass this.  
Susie: Are you keeping staff informed about why these cuts are coming?
Christy: Management are in the loop.  I’ll address the staff, to give them insight and try not to freak them out.  Most staff probably don’t have a clue this is coming.
Susie: OPA also ran out of money this year.  Which has also never happened.  They didn’t tell us, they just kept tell us no on everything.  It felt punitive and not helpful.  Tell the peons and there’ll be less grumbling.
Christy: That’s my intension.  I don’t think I’ll get into that level of detail. We communicate a lot to staff that they don’t remember later.  As things are denied, we will remind them why they can’t go.  It’ll be a reoccurring theme.  
Pat: What I recognize in all this, is you’re having to operate for some time with fiscal uncertainty.  You’re making progress and that momentum, steps in the right direction, it’s hard to do with uncertainty.  I recognize that there’s a bad situation without having an answer.  Kudos to you for hanging in there and being patient.  And giving some level of communication.  
Christy: Workers can’t conceptualize--and don’t want to--when we say the state doesn’t have more money to give them.  They find it ridiculous since we’re the richest state in the nation.  
Susie: Sorry.  
Christy: It’s unfortunate timing.  We’ll just try to reduce the impact as much as possible. 
I wanted to mention, related to your recommendations, I talked to the Court Improvement Project about the supervisory cases.  To see what the general thoughts would be and what the support would be.  To see what the impact would be on their work. The group was supportive, but there were concerns about increased workload.  We did agree—there’s no timeline—this is a non-mandated project, but it’s important.  There’s no deadline.  Agreed to form sub-workgroup to figure out what would be required and how to implement.  It’s about capacity to increase CINA cases.  In some ways it’s not optional.  People liked it and understand it.  But more analysis is needed.  I think we will do it, will put it into place, it might take time to implement it. 
Susie: I think it’ll be great.  More people helping and taking care.
Christy: We certainly couldn’t do any worse than we are on some cases now. There’s a lot happening right now. I’ll try to remember to send things via e-mail as they come up. 
Susie: Are you coming on Tuesday for 15 minutes? A ten minute recap of this financial crisis and then questions?
Christy: I’ll do that and bring the list so I can be more specific.
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